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What Does Love Look Like in the Family? 

 

Mary Katherine Hanemann and Lourdes Hanemann 
  

Mary Katherine said, “Friendship, care, 
sharing. Sharing is like one person having 
something and the other person wanting 
it.” Lourdes explained that “it makes the 
family members happy because they know 
they're important and special to other 
people. You show that you care about 
them. Like you can congratulate them 
when they do good things.” Mary Katherine 
said another way to show love is “by being 
really happy when they do things well. Like 

when my brothers win and I am happy with them, and when they lose, I 
tell them that they did their best and that I love them.” 
 
Austin Pitts and Joseph Saputo 

 

Austin said, “Talking to people and not just 
forgetting about them; not talking behind 
their backs; caring for them and being 
nice.” Joseph described how he sees love 
in his parents: “I know my parents love me 
because they pay for a good education. 
They give me tough love and challenge me 
so that I grow to be a respectful person. 
And if you have struggles, they help you 
through them.” Austin also commented, 
“We try to love them by not bothering 

them if they look like they're not having a good day.” 
 
Harper Mutter 
 

“Spending time together like going on a trip together or 
fishing. I know my mom loves me because she helps 
with homework and cooks dinner for us. I know my dad 
loves me when he helps me by printing the books I 
make.” 
 
CJ Fiorella 

 

“Caring, taking out the trash when they ask you to,  
washing the dishes, when it's your birthday, treat other 
people in the family how they treat you. I know my  
parents love me because they care for me, pay for me to 
come to school, buy me clothes. They try to make me hap-
py.” 
 

 
Shaila Hoffield  
 

“Treating each other nicely, caring for one another, 
and helping one another. Treating each other nicely 
means not pushing each other and not saying mean 
words to one another. My big sister is the hardest to 
treat nicely but I try to treat her nicely by saying sorry 
when I say something mean and I try to not say it 
again.” 

 
Gianni Bustillo 
 

“Loving each other and helping each other and playing with 
each other. I help my little brother with school. And my big 
brother helps me with school and sports. It makes me feel 
happy when my family plays with me." 
 

 
Audrey Kraft 
 

“That's a really complicated question... I love my    
brother. He's my favorite. He's nice. I play and color 
with him. My brother loves me by caring about me. I 
know my mom and dad love me because they play with 
me.” 
 

 
Andrew Currie and Will Hover 
 

“Hugging your family. When my parents 
hug me it makes me feel happy. When I 
hug my parents, it makes them super   
happy.” Andrew says his grandma gives the 
best hugs, and Will says it’s his mom. 
 
 

 
Sadie Keraghan 
 

“It looks like celebrating, like someone's birthday. It 
makes them feel happy, special, and excited. We get 
balloons and decorate the house and spend time with 
family. I know my mom and dad love me because they 
cuddle with me and if I fall asleep, they put me to bed.” 
 
Caleb Cook 

 

“My mom and dad. I don't know... I know they love each 
other because they're married and live in the same house. 
I know that my brother loves me because when I was in 
the ocean and a shark was coming he grabbed me and I 
know my sister loves me because she willingly plays 
games with me.” 

 
7th Grade Girls 
 

The 7th grade girls  
answered this question 
together saying: “They 
hug you and care about 
you and correct you   
because they want you 
to be a good person. 
You trust them. We try 
not to lie to our parents 
and we obey them.” 
They said it’s important 
to say, "I love you” and 
“thank you."  
Specifically, “telling 
your dad thank you for 
taking care of you or 
telling your mom thank 
you for cleaning the 
room.” They  
expressed gratitude for the many ways their parents care for them daily. 

A Letter to Families by Fr. Andrew 
 
As I walked the halls of our school campus asking different students 
the question, “What does LOVE look like in your family?” I was    
actually amazed at the kinds of responses I received. What I heard 
over and over again was that these kids see love in spending time  
with their families and by the acts of love  their family does for 
them. As I continued to reflect on these thoughts, I realized what an 
amazing reality they are speaking about: LOVE is about the little 
things.  
 

Evidently, for our kids doing things for and with them is the way in 
which they realize we love them. It’s not only that we do these 
things but that we do these acts of love with a positive, joyful     
attitude. It’s the way we make the coffee in the morning, or pack 
lunch for our kids, or spend time with them at their football games 
or dance competitions, or even the simplicity of coloring with them 
or reading to them at night. Even with our siblings and parents, the 
extra time to make a phone call or visit them is so important to 
keeping strong relationships.  
 

Time is a difficulty and a constraint, but something that I have    
realized more and more is that we make time for what we want in 
life . If we want time in front of the TV for the Saints game, we make 
that time nonnegotiable. The same is true for our family             
relationships. If we want a healthy, positive, and joyful experience 
of family, then we make time for it in such a way that it is         
nonnegotiable. Pope Francis once asked parents to “waste time with 
their children.” This is important. Spending time—or “wasting time” 
—with our families is not productive, efficient, or always               
self-comforting. But it is one of the most effective ways to show that 
we love someone. 
 

One challenge: that our families pray together. It can be simple. It 
can be simply asking everyone for people they want to pray for and 
then praying a Hail Mary, St. Michael the Archangel Prayer, or any 
other prayer you think would be good. The greatest gift my parents 
gave me is my faith. Without that, I would be a completely different 
person! Faith and prayer bring a deeper element of joy to family life! 
Do not underestimate its power! 
 

The kids said it over and over again…“Happy.” When families are 
happy, it’s evidence that love is present. This is the mark of God 
present within families! Fulfilling relationships with our family   
members that are more life-giving than life-draining. It’s possible! 
Trust that God can make your family life amazing and a place of joy! 
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Archdiocesan News  
Lorraine Hess Prayer Concert: September 24 
 
A prayer concert featuring Lorraine Hess, director of music ministry at 
St. Catherine of Siena, is scheduled for Tuesday, September 24, 7 pm, 
at the Archdiocese of New Orleans Retreat Center, 5500 Saint Mary 
Street, Metairie. Hess is a nationally published Catholic composer and 
recording artist with more than 35 years’ experience in music ministry. 
She has a master’s degree in pastoral studies from the Loyola Institute 
for Ministry and is a national speaker, singer, and retreat facilitator who 
has served throughout the country at multiple parishes and national 
Catholic conferences. For more information about the prayer concert, 
call 887-1420. 
 
Eucharist—Heart of the Church: September 26 
 
We are called to live out in our daily lives that which we celebrate at 
the Eucharistic table. Join Sr. Dorothy Trosclair, OP, Director of the 
Archdiocesan Spirituality Center, to explore ways of bridging the gap 
between Eucharist and everyday life so that the reality and dynamism 
of the Eucharist will begin to affect the way we live. The series of four 
presentations will take place on Thursdays—September 26, October 3 
and 10, and November 7, and will be offered from 10 am-noon and 
also 7-9 pm, at the Archdiocesan Spirituality Center, 2501 Maine     
Avenue, in Metairie. The cost is $40 (adjustments can be made).     
Register on the web at nolacatholic.org/asc or call 861-3254. 
 
Magnificat Breakfast: September 28 
 
Magnificat, Metairie Chapter, a ministry for women, is sponsoring a 
breakfast on Saturday, September 28, at Copeland Tower Suites, 2601 
Severn Avenue, Metairie (16th floor), from 9 am-noon. Our speaker, 
Shirley Levy Dupre, and her husband, Arthur, have been married for 39 
years and have 11 children and 19 grandchildren. They work in the  
Evenings for the Engaged ministry and are presenters on Willwoods  
Marriage   Retreats and Evenings of Supper and Substance. For the last 
20 years, Shirley has been a prayer group leader in Mount Carmel   
Academy's "Come, Lord Jesus" program. Shirley's life is a testament that 
we can do the impossible when we keep our eyes on Jesus.  
 
Come and be uplifted by Shirley’s testimony of God's faithfulness and 
power in our lives! Reservations are $22 (check) per person to         
Magnificat, 1005   Maryland Avenue, Kenner 70062, or $23 through the 
Magnificat site (google “Magnificat Metairie”).  
 
Dancing With the Stars: September 28 

 
Two of our parishioners, Christian 
and Jennifer Collins, will be  
Dancing With the Stars to raise 
money for the Good Shepherd 
School. This amazing ministry of 
our Archdiocese provides a    
Catholic education to children 
who would otherwise be unable to 
afford this blessing. No child or 
family ever pays a bill. The school 
is completely funded by the   
generosity of donations. Please 
help the Collinses do their part to 
help this wonderful school by 

voting for Team Two for $1 per vote, by being a sponsor for the event, 
or by cheering them on in person on September 28 at the Marriott  
Hotel downtown. Visit thegoodshepherdschool.org for information on 
all three ways to support our own SCS dancers! 
 
Married Couples Retreats: September 28-29 and  
October 12-13 
 
Would you like to break away with your spouse and spend quality time 
enriching your marriage? Then join members of the Willwoods         
Community on September 28-29 or October 12-13 for a Married    
Couples Retreat at the newly renovated St Joseph Abbey’s Christian Life 
Retreat Center in Covington. Making a Married Couples Retreat does not 
mean that a couple is failing but rather falling into the arms of our 
Lord. It is a weekend dedicated to giving you and your beloved the   
opportunity to find rest, strength, and enrichment, which is something 
we all need! A once a year commitment to attending a retreat as a 
couple is a great habit that will bless and deepen your love for God and 
each other!  
 
To register call 830-3716 or visit www.FaithandMarriage.org. A        
suggested donation is requested but not required. Scholarships are 
available. Cost should never be a reason why a couple cannot make 
weekend! 

The Rosary—Our Lady’s Spiritual Sword: October 4 
 
“The Rosary: Spiritual Sword of Our Lady” will be shown on Friday, 
October 4, 6:30 pm, in the St. Benilde Teen Center, 1901 Division 
Street, Metairie. The movie is approximately two hours long. In this 
presentation, Fr. Donald Calloway, MIC, explains the power of Our  
Lady’s favorite devotion: the rosary. Fr. Calloway surveys the entire 
history of the rosary, including its greatest victories and champions. 
Parking is available in the church parking lot. Snacks and light         
refreshments will be available. The rosary will be recited following the 
movie. For more information, contact Val Hebert, valencemet@aol.com 
or 427-0327.  
 
St. Pio of Pietrelcina Relics in NOLA: October 5 

 
Relics of Saint Pio of 
Pietrelcina—better 
known as Padre Pio—
will be visiting Notre 
Dame Seminary in the 
Archdiocese of New 
Orleans, on Saturday, 
October 5, 9 am-6 
pm. The Most      
Reverend Gregory M. 
Aymond, Archbishop 
of New Orleans, will 
celebrate a Mass in 
honor of Saint Pio at 

8 am in the Chapel at Notre Dame Seminary, 2901 South Carrollton 
Avenue, New Orleans. The Saint Pio Foundation, which is sponsoring the 
tour, will provide books and items related to Padre Pio in the entryway 
of the seminary. For more information, call 866-7426 or email     
cthriffiley@nds.edu. 
 
Saint Joseph Abbey/Seminary College: October 5 
 
The annual Deo Gratias event to benefit Saint Joseph Abbey and     
Seminary College is scheduled for Saturday, October 5, at the Abbey, 
75376 River Road, Saint Benedict. The evening begins with Vespers at 6 
pm; the Gala follows from 7-10 pm. Visit the Abbey’s website, 
www.saintjosephabbey.com, for more information, to purchase tickets, 
become a sponsor, or donate one or more auction items. Debb De Noux, 
985-867-2265 or ddenoux@sjasc.edu, is the contact for Deo Gratias. 
 
Ministering to Those Who Have Experienced  
Miscarriage or Abortion: October 17 
 
The Archdiocese of New Orleans will host a training by Life Perspectives 
to broaden understanding of grief and loss after miscarriage and     
abortion, explore how to be a safe place for hurting men and women, 
and provide healing resources to help those in the community. The 
training will take place on Thursday, October 17, 6:30-8:30 pm, at 
Notre Dame Seminary Schulte Auditorium, 2901 South Carrollton     
Avenue. There is no cost for the training; all materials will be provided. 
Please register by going to nolacatholic.org/miscarriage or contact the 
Office of Marriage and Family Life at 861-4243 or mfl@arch-no.org.  
 
Men’s Retreat in Metairie: October 18-20 
 
“Who Jesus Wants to Be with Us!” is the topic for a weekend retreat for 
men, Friday, October 18, 6 pm, until Sunday, October 20, after 
lunch, at the Archdiocese of New Orleans Retreat Center, 5500 Saint 
Mary St., Metairie. Fr. Richard Buhler, SJ, will be retreat master. Fr. 
Buhler and those making the retreat will pray about St. Ignatius Loyola’s 
four favorite ways in which Jesus Christ desires to relate with us—as 
Lord, Savior, Friend, and Companion. To register call Susan at the   
Retreat Center, 267-9604, or Lou, 628-6593.  
 
Pope Francis’ September Prayer Intention 
 
The Holy Father’s prayer intention for this month is for Protection of 
the Oceans: that politicians, scientists, and economists work together 
to protect the world’s seas and oceans.  

Bahamas Hurricane Relief 
 
The people of the Bahamas have suffered great           
destruction—loss of life and property. We continue to pray 
for them. Any who wish to offer financial help may give their gift at the 
parish or send it directly to Archbishop Aymond at 7887 Walmsley  
Avenue, New Orleans, LA 70125. Please mark the envelope: Hurricane 
Relief. 
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Parish Contacts  
 

Parish Staff  
 
Rev. Timothy Hedrick, J.C.L., Pastor    
        frtim@scschurch.com, ext. 1501 
 
Rev. Andrew Gutierrez, Parochial Vicar 
         frandrew@scschurch.com, ext. 1502  
 
Deacon Mike Coney  
        dcnmike@scschurch.com, ext. 1521 
   
Deacon Paul Hauck 
        dcnpaul@scschurch.com, ext. 1522 
 
Deacon Don Richard, ext. 1523 
        dcndon@scschurch.com 
 
Denise Allain, Financial Manager 
        denise@scschurch.com, ext. 1503 
 
Keys Arnold, Facilities Director 
       facilities@scschurch.com 
 
Paula Atchley, Director of Religious Education 
        paula@scschurch.com, ext. 1506 
 
Charmaine Barberito, Financial Assistant 
        cbarb@scschurch.com, ext. 1515 
 
Mary Bielski, Director of Youth Ministry 
        mary@scschurch.com, ext. 1510 
 
Lorraine Hess, Director of Music Ministry 
        music@scschurch.com 
 
Mary Johnson, Receptionist / Bulletin Editor 
        info@scschurch.com, ext. 1500 
 
Kimberlie Kilroy, Principal 
        kkilroy@scsgators.org, 831-1166 
 
Joni Parent Maurer, Director of Evangelization 
        joni@scschurch.com, ext. 1509 
 
Raymond Nash, Custodian 
 
Kim Piraro, Rectory & Church Office Coordinator 
         kim@scschurch.com, ext. 1512 
 
Miranda Powell, Office Assistant 
        miranda@scschurch.com, ext. 1509 
 
Debbie Romagosa, Administrative Assistant 
        debbie@scschurch.com, ext. 1504 
 

Sacramental Preparation 
 
Baptism — Baptisms take place after 11 am Mass each 
weekend. Contact the parish office to sign up for a date 
and begin the preparation process.  
 
Confirmation — Confirmation will be celebrated for 
11th and 12th graders in February. Classes begin in   
September.  
 
Marriage — Please contact a priest at least 8 months 
before the wedding and before making arrangements.  
 
Anointing of the Sick — Upon request for the seriously 
ill, infirm, and those undergoing major surgery. Please 
contact the parish office when someone is home bound 
or hospitalized and in need of the sacrament. 
 
Funerals — Please contact a priest before making  
arrangements with the funeral home. 
 

Joining our Parish 
 
Welcome to St. Catherine of Siena Parish! Anyone    
interested in joining the parish, please fill out a gold 
registration form located in the gathering area of the 
Church and return it to the parish office. Register online 
by visiting scschurch.com/welcome, completing the 
form found under “I Want to Join,” and emailing it to 
Debbie at debbie@scschurch.com. 
 

Bulletin Deadline 
 
To be considered for publication, bulletin notices must 
be received in the parish office, via email, by noon of 
nine days before the Sunday for which the notice is   
intended.  

 

Parish Ministry Contacts  
 

 
Acts 29 Joni Parent Maurer 835-9343 joni@scschurch.com 
Adoration Chapel Mary Jeandron 887-3063 maryms777@aol.com 
Alpha Joni Maurer 835-9343 joni@scschurch.com 
Altar Servers Kerry Dominique 481-7691 SJEPKC@gmail.com 
Baptisms Marion Eigenbrod 267-9505 baptism@scschurch.com 
Bible Study Carol Rooney 460-0318 carolbrooney@aol.com 
Bereavement Ministry Becky Steppe 289-6636 rks45@outlook.com 
Boy Scouts Bryan Roser 722-7372 bryanroser@cox.net 
Childcare / Nursery Jazmin Gutierrez 835-9343 jgutierrez@arch-no.org 
Children’s Liturgy Paula Atchley 835-9343 paula@scschurch.com 
Confirmation (Teen) Paula Atchley 835-9343 paula@scschurch.com 
Confirmation (Adult) Jennifer Collins 

Joni Parent Maurer 610-2728 
494-3418 jenniferbabincollins@gmail.com 

joni@scschurch.com 
Cub Scouts Girard Boineau 

Yvette Lionnet 228-3632 
309-0471 gboineau@windsorcourthotel.com 

ylionnet77@gmail.com 
CYO Mary Bielski 835-9343 mary@scschurch.com 
Eucharistic Ministers Norman Romagosa 301-7149 njromagosa@hotmail.com 
Fair  Sumer Simone 657-2197 scsfair@gmail.com 
FAMILIA Lori Lundgren 723-5170 pslundgren@cox.net 
Family Life Paul & Lil Hauck 834-2728 phauck14@gmail.com 
Feeding the Homeless Barbara Renaudin 833-1945  barbararenaudin@yahoo.com 
Fellowship Sunday Pat Higginbotham 835-8419 webhigg@cox.net 
Finance Council Charlie Giraud 343-2107 charles.a.giraud@outlook.com 
Girl Scouts Helen Fish 220-4744 helenfish@cox.net 
Grief Support Group Patricia Lawson  860-214-2681  paglawson@gmail.com 
Homebound Visitation Beth Gambel 427-5669 bethgambel@aol.com 
Hotel Hope Janet Meyers 343-1315 jsmeyers1@yahoo.com 
Knights of Columbus Richard Haffner 583-4349 rhaffnerkc@yahoo.com 
K4J VBS Tram Jacobs   

Michelle Alley                   
400-8726 
382-8930 vujacobs@cox.net 

michellebuissonalley@gmail.com 
Lectors Randi Robarts 905-6343 randirobarts@yahoo.com 
Legion of Mary Ken Krey 289-2465       kkrey345@cox.net 
Liturgy Committee Patricia Fitzpatrick 430-1136 pfitzpatrickrd@att.net 
Lord, Teach Me To Pray Karen Babbitt 837-1049 karenrbabbitt@gmail.com 

Marriage Preparation Anand & Maya 
Irimpen 834-9269 airimpe@tulane.edu 

Matthew 25 Sheryl Brown 400-4958 sadbrown111@gmail.com 
Meals on Wheels Mary Sue Battle 583-0955 marysuebattle@gmail.com 

Men of St. Joseph Harry Hardin 
Don Engler 

756-0822 
908-2392 

harry.hardin@hancockwhitney.com 
englerdon@hotmail.com 

Men’s Club Mike Cascio 
Bobby Brulet 

463-4110 
606-1702 michael@fleurdeliseventrental.com 

bpbno@yahoo.com 
Music Ministry Lorraine Hess  722-4443 music@scschurch.com 

Parish School of Religion Paula Atchley 835-9343 paula@scschurch.com 
Pastoral Council Les Nettleton 831-4890 lesn@bellsouth.net 
Prayer Line Carl Hellmers 

Yvonne Hellmers 833-1197 chellmers@yahoo.com 
Prayer Teams Dcn. Mike Coney 835-9343 dcnmike@scschurch.com 
Prime Time Judy Watts 828-4524 judywatts1@yahoo.com 
Prison Ministry Mark Truxillo 510-4563 m.mark.truxillo@gmail.com 
Radio Rosary Mickey Lacombe 432-8275 mllacombe@cox.net 
RCIA Kurt Garcia 957-7100 kurtgarciaRCIA@gmail.com 
Respect Life Committee Michelle Guillot 

Jeff Guillot 
451-0178 
451-2746 

michelleguillot@cox.net 
jeffguillot@cox.net 

Rosary Altar Society Donna Hummel 451-7456 donna.hummel@cox.net 
School  Kimberlie Kilroy 831-1166 kkilroy@scsgators.org 

School Co-op Karon Cooper 
Antoinette Bearden 

220-8262 
817-504-7802 

kristensenk@bellsouth.net 
antoinette@beardenonline.com 

St. Vincent de Paul Karen Haydel 267-9507 svdp@scschurch.com 
Summer Camp Matt Orillion 831-2688 camp@scschurch.com 
Ushers Georges Legrand 583-9425 glegrand@mblb.com 
Violence Prevention  Christi Sumich  909-2394 cksumich@yahoo.com 

Vocation Committee  Leslie Baudry 
Rich Baudry  442-7013 

931-0271 leslie@baudrytherapy.com 
rich@baudrytherapy.com 

Wedding Coordinator Jeanie Favret 583-3438 favretc0@aol.com 
Women’s Club Kim Navarre 920-8463 womensclub@scschurch.com 

Music Ministry—Vigil  
   Mass Choir Stephanie Hellmers 495-6964 hellm3@aol.com 


